
MHSBPA Parent Monthly Meeting Minutes 
September 8, 2020 
Meeting began at 7:10pm 
 
Attendance was taken – 10 parents present in person and 2 via zoom. 
 

I. Meeting was called to order at 7:10pm by President Jennifer Heuer 
II. Assistant Secretary Angela Perry read the minutes from the August 11, 2020 meeting. 

1. One adjustment made from Number III, Section V. letter A: Venetia Ballard did not 
make a motion to adjourn, Venetia Ballard made a motion to approve new business.  
A. Motion made to accept the minutes, with the correction made by Jennifer Heuer 
B. Kandace Bowen voted to approve 
C. Arlene Wires second the motion 

III. Treasurer Nancy Kirton read the treasurer report 
A. August beginning balance was $2272.38 
B. Amazon Smile – in 2019 it made $13.50 in the month of August; Smile has made 

$44.86 so far this year 
C. Square deposit is off $10.00 from the mud races on 8/29/20 
D. August ending balance was $590.09 
E. Motion made to accept the treasurer report made by Jennifer Heuer 
F. Venetia Ballard voted to approve 
G. Kandace Bowen second the motion 

IV. Mr. Weaver’s report 
A. There is a student teacher through Thanksgiving named Sasha Gentry 
B. School is underway; it has been great making music with the kids 
C. OSO paperwork will be turned into Mr. Short tomorrow 
D. Mr. Short told Mr. Weaver they are offering 5 games pre-sale tickets for band parents 

for $35.00 for all 5 games; max of 4 per family. These are available online through 
myschoolbucks.com; If you want to go to away games, you’ll have to purchase those 
tickets online, unsure if you have to go directly to that school or not. Milton is going to 
have them for sale online, but try to have some at the gate.  

E. Bell covers/mask - the covers are in production; there is a snag with the masks. The 
company for the masks said they are not able to do the design we paid an artist at 
Paradise to draw. They’re going to try to get the students high quality maks, not 
performers masks. Talking with a different company with the same design that was 
drawn up, the cost is the same. We need the masks in 2 weeks.  

F. Chaperones - there will be a chaperone training on 9/15/20 at 7pm; trying to figure out 
the logistics of what we’re going to need to do; we need a buffer zone between the 
band and the rest of the crowd; training should only last 30-45 minutes.  

G. Looking at having a Fall concert on October 29, 2020 at 6:30pm; unsure of location at 
this time. Considering since it’s 2 days before Halloween maybe have the kids dress 
up and do little treat bags for them. Unsure if the district will let this happen.  

H. NY Band trip update - haven’t heard anything yet 
I. Band trip for this school year - it’s not off the table, going to see how things are in 

December. If a band trip happens, it’ll be at the end of the year. We can possibly start 
working on it in December depending on school district and such.  



V. Mr. Schultz report 
A. Showed students performance band shirt; all students agreed on blue jeans or blue jean 

shorts.  
B. Update with marching band - students have been doing great; got all the kids in the stands 

last week; the kids have their own designated spot. The band practiced with the 
cheerleaders today.  

C. Starting to see students having to quarantine because of health department guidelines. 
Students are able to play along at home, if they’re not sick, while they’re quarantined.  

D. Still planning for Pep Band A to kick off on September 24; if that bands numbers are low 
because of quarantine, they may open it up to other students. Will address that closer to 
time to see how things go.  

E. Someone put fake names on the volunteer list on Charms; they are working on tracking 
that down. If you see odd names in the future, please let us know.  

VI. New Business 
A. 2 Southern Raceway events were a big success 
B. Arlene Wires presented updates: 

a. Sonny’s is not doing a spirit night right now; was advised to check back in a 
month or two 

b. Texas Roadhouse will do one - hoping to have one set up in the next 2 weeks; 
they like to do them on Tuesdays and are able to get one set up for the end of 
September. They will print out flyers for us and supply everything we need.  

i. A member in the meeting stated Chick-fil-a has suspended doing their 
fundraisers right now. 

ii. Same member asked if we could sell Texas Roadhouse rolls as a 
fundraiser. 

c. Arene stated a cash register training needs to get set up soon; the first game is 
October 2, 2020 

d. Meat sticking - Weaver proposed a date of September 15, 2020 if we can get the 
meat in on time; as long as the kids are spread out, we have to keep track of who 
sits by who and make sure everyone is masked and gloved.  

e. Walk-in freezer update - freezer wasn’t working again, she was able to save the 
1200 shish-ka-bobs that were in the freezer. Miss Ann had lumpia in there that 
was not able to be saved. Jennifer called John King from King Heating and Air - 
not good news - the correct stuff wasn’t replaced last year. There is no warranty 
on whomever did it last year that Cy knew. Thermostat doesn’t read correctly, 
looks like there are 4 different leaks. Options are “band aid” it again but can’t 
guarantee how long it’ll last or replace a whole new top to it. The top of the 
freezer needs to be treated, the sun is causing soft spots, need to put a sealant on 
it. Arlene is going to meet back up with John King in the morning at the freezer 
with the numbers to fix it. We do have mus races on September 19, 2020 and 
those shish-ka-bobs are gonna come out.  

i. Schultz asked Cindy if we can use the school freezer and she said she 
thinks so but will verify 

ii. A member at the meeting asked if we could go ahead and approve a set 
amount to replace the meeting 



iii. A member at the meeting asked if we could finance a new one as the BPA 
- the answer was no 

f. The refrigerator freezer in the trailer doesn’t work anymore; going to look around 
for one 

g. We’re not doing the races this weekend - it’s a smaller event. There are 3 events 
in October they want us at 

VII. Next event is September 19, 2020 - the mud races 
VIII. Mr. Weaver said this may be a great time to do a gofundme and put it out into the 

community to help us fix the walk in freezer. 
IX. Jennifer Heuer asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting 

A. Nancy Kirtion made the motion 
B. Rebekah Justice second the motion 

 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:04pm 
 
 
 


